
 

THE WILTSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS' SOCIETY. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT 1963/64. 

Membership over the last year has increased by eight 

and our strength now stands at 77. It was only to be expected that the     

influx of members would decline once we had signed up all "the old guard"     
from the various clubs. 
 

£117-16-9 
The finances of the Society, I am glad to say, are      

healthy. We have £119. 1. 3d. in the bank; during the year, income has    
exceeded expenditure by £6. 10. 3d. The meetings are run on a separate     
account and show a slight profit. 

 
     £5-5-9 
On the playing side, we have had an eventful year. The 

foursome competition, at North Wilts, for the Burridge Salvers was a      
great success, only marred by the unfortunate absence, through illness, 
of Bill Burridge himself. In October our team strove gallantly in the High  
Post Invitation Team Foursomes and almost unseated Ferndown in the first 
round. This excitement proved too much for some of us whose play 
deteriorated lamentably in the secondary competition. In April, a  
number of members played in the Bideford Bay Foursomes. By all accounts 
an enjoyable time was had by all. My wife and I were most grateful for 
the the kind present which was sent us by those who went to Devon. The 
Spring Meeting at South Wilts was well supported and the Captains' Prize 
was won by Frank Conway. In July, our Society again surprised itself by 
pulling off another win against the Somerset Captains' at Bath - they will 
be after our "blood next year ! We just managed not to come last in the 
North Wilts, Foursomes ! 

Once again, I must express my sincere gratitude to Col. 
Littlewood and his staff at Agriculture House for so kindly preparing 
notices of meetings. In this connection, my thanks are also due to Leslie 
Whamond. 

Our Society can only be as good as its members wish it to 
be. I am deeply grateful for the support given me by your Committee and 
you, the members who come along and play,.  There are, however, a number of 
members from whoa we never hear? don't be ashamed of your swing, it might 
be a great source of comfort for others! 

J.T.Lumley.  

20th August, 1964. 


